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December 9, 2009 
 
The Honorable George Miller 
2205 Rayburn House Office Building 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Chairman Miller: 
 
 
The Bazelon Center for Mental Health Law commends the introduction of the 
Preventing Harmful Restraint and Seclusion in Schools Act, and we wish to 
convey our strong support of your efforts to ensure the passage of this critical 
legislation. 
 
Research shows that restraint and seclusion practices are ineffective, often 
abusive, and potentially deadly.  Use of these techniques is particularly 
prevalent among children with disabilities and mental health disorders.  The 
Preventing Harmful Restraint and Seclusion in Schools Act recognizes and 
seeks to eliminate the dangers associated with restraint and seclusion practices 
and proposes, instead, the adoption of school-wide Positive Behavior Support 
(PBS); a proven alternative approach to supporting students who experience 
challenging behaviors in school settings.   
 
School-wide PBS is an effective, evidence-based approach to promoting a 
learning-friendly school climate that is beneficial for students and school staff 
alike.  School-wide PBS significantly reduces discipline problems and 
addresses the social and emotional needs of all students, while providing 
school personnel with the tools necessary to aid students who demonstrate 
frequent behavior problems.  We share your goals of reducing unnecessary 
restraint and seclusion practices, improving school climate, and encouraging 
student success through the implementation of school-wide PBS. 
 
We applaud you for championing legislation that condemns the inappropriate 
use of restraint and seclusion and promotes a safe, positive and effective 
approach to responding to the diverse challenges facing our nation's schools.  
We look forward to working with you and your staff to secure its swift 
enactment. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Chris Koyanagi 
Policy Director 
 


